
March 21, 2022 

By Fax 828-257-4863- Objection Coordinator 

James Melonas, Forest Supervisor 
160 Zillicoa St. 
Suite A 

Asheville, NC 28801 

Re: Objection to Nantahala / Pisgah National Forest Plan 

Dear Supervisor Melonas, 

On behalf of our Leadership team and Council we want to express our gratitude for the opportunity to 
work with you and your staff over the past nine years building the Nantahala / Pisgah Natio.nal Forest 
Plan. Although we may not agree with all aspects of this plan, we see many of our contributions 
included. We al�:o have faith and trust in the Forest Service that this plan was developed to achieve the 
goals and desired conditions for W�dlife and Fisheries habitat that Is entrusted in your care. With that 
said and aftercareful review we have one concern we feel must be addressed to ensure habitat work 
and the footprir,t needed to achieve those goals and objectives can be secured and operational. 

Issue. Ephemeral streams should be limited in protection in the Forest Plan. 
NC Forestry BMPs adequately protect water quality and the BMPs do not 
require managers to change practices in ephemeral drainages. Any 
overreaching restrictions on ephemeral streams would make forest 
management in the mountains prohibitive. 

a. RequEtsted relief: Limit ephemeral stream channels in Desired
Conditions, Objectives, Standards, or Guidelines in the Forest Plan to a
25ft buffer extending past the SMZ of perennial and intermittent bodies




